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Presidentôs Message: 

 

There are three important events coming up 

soon. 

On Saturday, September 24, the Society is 

holding its annual garden and greenhouse 

tour from 9:30 until 2:30, with a pot -luck 

luncheon at the last stop, Anna and Scott 

Barthôs. 

From Friday October 14 through Sun-

day the 16 th , the Southland Orchid Show is 

holding its annual show at the Huntington.  

As we have in the recent past, the Society 

will hold its meeting on the Tuesday 

before the show, the second Tuesday of 

the month, October 11.  Be sure and make 

this change on your calendars. Details of 

both events are in the body of the newsletter. 

Also, at the October meeting the Search 
Committee will present its nominees for the 
positions of Officers and Directors for 2012. 
Anyone interested in helping to fill any of 
these positions or working on one of the 
committees, please contact Cheri Hunter. 
 
 

 

Grafton Tanquary 
 

  

 

                 MOS Monthly Meeting  

                           September 20, 2011  

       Pacific Palisades Womenôs Club 

              901 Haverford Avenue  

          Pacific Palisades, CA 90272  

                                                                                                                                                                                    
              Nico Goossens  Will Speak on 

ñOrchid Growing Structures in 

Southern California ò 

Nico Goossens is a grower and co-owner of 

Lico Orchids and Flowers, in Encinitas, 

CA.  Prior to becoming involved with or-

chids, Nico worked for over 25 years in the 

construction industry. His first exposure 

to orchids came in 1978 when he was 

given custodial care of a shipment of bare 

root Central American orchids that had 

been questioned by U.S. Dept. of Agricul-

ture.  The orchids had been fumigated, 

held in quarantine, and warehoused for 

over two months. But due to the total deg-

radation of the plants the consignee finally 

refused to accept the shipment. 

With time and lots of patience and re-

search on orchid care, Nico managed to 

bloom some of the plants thus marking 

the beginning of his passion for orchids. 
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He continued to cautiously dabble with or-

chids until about 1995 when Lisa Humphreys 

and he started their business Lico Orchids & 

Flowers. Nico enjoys growing all kinds of 

varied orchid genera and especially species.  

He is also very interested in the conservation 

of Southern Californiaôs local native orchids. 

He has traveled to Thailand, Malaysia, Indo-

nesia, Ecuador, and Brazil to see orchids 

growing in the wild. His talk will answer the 

questions that his clients frequently ask him: 

How do I grow this orchid?  Do my orchids 

go outside or stay inside? Given our wonder-

ful Mediterranean California climate, Nico 

has developed some great tips on growing 

orchids outdoors. He has also collected infor-

mation on various types of structures for 

growing orchids optimally that he will show 

in his illustrated talk. Nico and Lisa will also 

be providing plants for the raffle table and 

will bring orchids for their own sales table. 

For all those who grow orchids in their back 

yards, this will be an illuminating and infor-

mative presentation not to be missed. 

   Birute Anne Vileisis, Ph.D. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

        Gold Ribbon to Annette Rossilli  

                   for White Cattleya   



California Orchids Events September 2011:  

September 16 Orchid Odyssey 10am.ï 2pm San Diego Zoo. The Zooôs orchid greenhouse is 

open to the public. 

September 17, 18 San Francisco Orchid Society ñOrchids in the Parkò 10am - 5pm Hall of 

Flowers. General Admission: $3 

September 17, 18 South Bay Orchid Society Show 11am- 5pm; Sales start 8 am South 

Coast Botanic Garden. General Admission $8, Seniors $6; Students (with ID): $6;Children 

(5-12) $3; Children (4 years and under) Free 

September 24, 25 Fascination of Orchids 10am - 5pm South Coast Plaza Village. Admis-

sion and Parking Free. 

October 2011  

October 8 -9 - Orchid Forum of Sacramento Show, Shepard Garden & Arts Center, 3330 

McKinley Blvd., Sacramento, CA. Contact: Charles Sims, 3150 McKinley Blvd., Sacramento, 

CA. 95833; (916) 927-1870; simschas@winfirst.com. 

October 11 -16 - Southland Orchid Show, Huntington Library , 1151 Oxford 

Rd., San Marino, CA. Contact: Micaela Solis, 26494 Francisco Ln., Loma Linda, CA 92354; 

(951) 315-6364; orchid365@aol.com. 
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              Gold Ribbon to Ed Sarrafian  

                   for Red Intergeneric  

                          Gold Ribbon to 

                 Gerlinde  &Georg  Stelzner 
                      for Oncidium flexuosum 



GROWING AREA/GREENHOUSE TOUR    
and  POT LUCK LUNCHEON  

 

Saturday, September 24th  
 

Three MOS members have graciously opened up their backyard growing areas to our members on 
Saturday, September 24th.  At the third garden we will have an opportunity to get together 
and share orchid growing stories at a pot luck luncheon on the grass.  Please bring a favor-
ite appetizer, salad, main dish, or dessert (with necessary utensils) to share, along with a 
beach blanket or folding chair to sit on.  Water and soft drinks will be provided.  
 
The first garden will be that of Angela and David Nice in Westwood.  The second with be 
Annette and Herk Rossilli's and the third will be that of Anna and Scott Barth, both in the 
Pacific Palisades.  Please visit the gardens in this order and, if possible, car pool. 
 
9:30 to 11:00   Angela Nice , 315 S. Bentley Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90049 
 
10:30 to 12:00  Annette Rossilli , 15321 Friends St.,Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 
 
11:30 to 2:30   Scott Barth , 1244 El Hito Circle, Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 
 
 
Please RSVP at 310/456-7460  so we can plan on the soft drinks and coordinate the pot luck 
selections. 
See you at this fun fall gathering of the Malibu Orchid Society!   
 
Birute Vileisis  
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Refreshments:  

Members whose last names fall within are  
on the   Committee  this month. Please HALL  

thru  ROSSILLI , bring a plate of snacks / 
cookies / fruit that can be eaten as finger 
food.  If you are on the list this month, please 
remember that you are responsible for mak-
ing coffee, serving, cleanup, etc. 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

     

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Pre-Meeting Dinner will be held at  
Tivoli Café 15306 W Sunset Blvd, At 

(Swarthmore Ave) Pacific Palisades 90272  

On September 20th 2011 At 5:30 PM. 
There is no need to call to reserve a seat at 
the MOS table.  Plan to come and meet 
your MOS friends for a dinner before the 
meeting. 

        Southland Orchid Show  
 
For those of you who plan to enter plants for 
display at the Huntington Show starting  
October 14, please remember to:  
Before Saturday, October 8, inform Alice Hall 
of the proper name of each plant, so that she 
can make the identification tags. Contact her 
at alice@ashphoto.com or 310.452.4645.  
Each plant must be clean,  
Trimmed,  
Moist,  
Properly tagged, with  
A sticker on the reverse side of the pot with  
Your name  
Telephone number, and  
The proper name of the plant in case the tag 
is lost.  
You may bring your plants to our meeting on 
Tuesday, October 11, the second Tuesday. Syl-
via Morton will collect the plants and bring 
them to the show. If you plan to bring your 
plants to the Huntington yourself, please 
bring them Wednesday morning, the 12th, 
between 10 and 11 am.  You may pick up your 
plants on Sunday the 16th, after 5 pm. If you 
prefer not to collect your plants yourself, then 
make arrangements for someone else to pick 
them up for you.  
 



 

 

CYMBIDIUM  
 None 

DENDROBIUM  
1st Den. Crepidiferum  

  G. & G. Stelzner 

1st Den.  Obtusipetalum x Sulawesiense  

 G. & G. Stelzner  

1st Den.Chrysotoxum 

 Sylvia Morton  

EPIDENDRUM  
 None 

CATTLEYA 
Gold  C. Spring Bride 
 Annette Rossilli  

1st LC Mary Ellen Carter óDixie   

               Hummingbirdô x BLC Mac Holmes 

 Annette Rossilli  

1st Purple Cat. 

 Summer  Lieu 

1st BLC Arthur óRaptureô 

 Birute Vileisis  

2nd BC Deese óPerfectionô 

 Birute Vileisis  

ONCIDIUM/ODONT.  
Gold Red cross 

 Ed Saraffian 

1st ODCM Catatante óKiauea  Karmaô 

 Edffian Saraffian  

2nd Orange /Rose 

 Ed Saraffian 

Odont. Colmanara Wildcat óRed  Starô 

 Summer Lieu 

OUTDOOR GROWN  

Gold  Onc. flexuosum 

 G. & G. Stelzner 

Gold Nagliella Purpurea 

 Ruth Erb  

1st  Sobralia Kalikawa 

 Scott Barth 

MINI SPECIES 
1st Neofinetia Falcata 

 Sylvia Morton  

PHALAENOPSIS 
  None 

PAPHIOPEDALUM  
1st  Paph.Summer Ice 

  G. & G. Stelzner 

1st Paph. Sukhakulii 

 Milo Ridel  

ANGRAECOIDS 
 None   

OTHER 
1st Lyc. Skinneri óGeyserlandô x  Lyc. Auburn óSanfordô 
 AM/AOS  

 Scott Barth 

1st L. Aromatica x Deppii  

 Scott Barth 

1st Masd. Monarch 

 G. & G. Stelzner 

1st Eupholia Petersii  

 Scott Barth 

2nd Bulb. Dederai óRochelle 

 Birute Vileisis  

VANDA   

Gold Ascda John de Biase óAngolaô 

 G & G Stelzner 

1st Vasco. Pine Rivers óHawaii 

 Annette Rossilli 

SPECIES 
 None   

 

*If any omissions or corrections, contact Scott Barth 
310/230 -1386  

                              PLANT  FORUM RIBBON AWARDS  
August 16, 2011 

Judges  - Scott Barth, Ed Saraffian  



Southland Orchid Show Committee  

Call for Volunteers  

 

Hello Everyone, 

My name is Brenda Ward.  I am the volunteer chairperson for the 2011 Southland Orchid Show at the 
Huntington Botanical Gardens and Library.  We are looking forward to present óBeauty and the Beesô on 
October 14 ï 16, 2011. 

The show this year, as in the past years, will not be a success without the help of volunteers.  I hope you 
will find the time to help us out again.  

Ribbon judging will be on Thursday, October 13 from 9:30 am to 12:00 pm.  A complimentary lunch 
will be provided along with a free entrance to the show and a commemorative show pin.  Let me know if 
you have an orchid preference. 

Plant hotel and host/hostess volunteers are needed for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.  The hours are:  
Friday 11:30 ï 1:30, 1:30 ï 3:30, and 3:30 ï 5:00 pm.  Saturday and Sunday hours are:  10:00 ï 12:15, 
12:15 ï 2:30, and 2:30 ï 5:00 pm.  Volunteers will receive a commemorative show pin and a free en-
trance to the show. 

A sign-up sheet will be available at your societyôs meeting.   You may also contact me directly at ward-
brendar@hotmail.com  or call me at 714-907-5743.  Do not hesitate to ask a friend or a spouse to join 
you.  Everyone is welcome to volunteer.  They do not have to be society members. 
I look forward to seeing you this year at the show.  Thank you very much.  

SOUTHLAND ORCHID SHOW COMMITTEE  

RIBBON JUDGE VOLUNTEER FORM  

 

The Southland Orchid Show Committee is proud to present the ñBeauty and the Beesò show on Oc-
tober 14, 15, 16, 2011 at the Huntington Botanical Gardens and Library. We hope that you will help us 
make this show a success by volunteering to be a Ribbon Judge. A complimentary lunch will be served. 
Ribbon judges will receive a commemorative show pin. Please complete the following form.  

Contact: Brenda Ward @  714 -907 -5743/wardbrendar@hotmail.com.  

Date:  Thursday, October 13, 2010 

Time:  9:30 AM ï 12:00 PM 

Society:  ____________________________________________  

Society Rep.:  ___________________________  Contact # : ________  

 

 

mailto:wardbrendar@hotmail.com
mailto:wardbrendar@hotmail.com


SOUTHLAND ORCHID SHOW COMMITTEE  

 

HOST/HOSTESS AND PLANT HOTEL VOLUNTEER FORM  

 

The Southland Orchid Show Committee is proud to present the ñBeauty and the Beesò show on Oc-
tober 14, 15, 16, 2011 at the Huntington Botanical Gardens and Library. We hope that you will help us 
make this show a success by volunteering to be a host/hostess or volunteer at the Plant Hotel. All volun-
teers will receive a commemorative show pin.  Please complete the following form.  

 

Sign up and let us know what date, time slot and station you would like to work.  

 

Dates/Times:  October 14 (Friday) 12:00 ï 4:30; October 15 (Saturday) 10:30 ï 4:30; October 16 
(Sunday) 10:30 ï 4:30 

 

Shifts:  Friday:   11:30 ï 1:30; 1:30 ï 3:30; 3:30 ï 5:00 

Saturday and Sunday:   10:00 ï 12:15; 12:15 ï 2:30; 2:30 ï 5:00 

 

Station:  Plant Hotel; Host/Hostess  

 

Society:  ____________________________________________  

 

Society Rep.:  ___________________________  Contact #:  
____________________________  

 

Contact: Brenda Ward @  714 -907 -5743/wardbrendar@hotmail.com.  

 

 

Name/email address  Tel. No.  Cell No.  Station  Day  Time  

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            



   Stolen Plants  

orchidtheft2011@gmail.com 

August 13 ï 15, 2011 - Weekend  
Approximately 30, very large and very 

valuable, Cymbidium Orchids and several 

Laelias with a combined value in excess of 

$30,000, were stolen from the greenhouse of 

a hobbyist grower's private collection in Half  

Moon Bay, California.  
The list may not be complete at this 
time, but the singular feature that  
distinguishes the majority of these 

plants is the fact that they are 
feathered, flared, spotted or splashed 

and are not easily obtained or 
mericloned. All were very healthy and 

very large in crowded 1 - 3 gallon 
pots, ready to be divided. They are: 

 
Applebee 'Royal Surprise'  

Beverly Cobb 'Evelyn Paley'  
Blazing Rose  

George Formby  
Happy Alex 'Splash'  

Hallelujah 'Bold Vision'  
Hallelujah 'Mount Vision'  

Howard Cobb 'Feathered Zita'  
Ivy Fung 'Harlequin'  

Kakadu Sunset 'Fireglow 4'  
Kirby Lesh 'Cinnabar' AM/AOS, /CSA  

Mainstem 'Hip Hop'  
Memoria Gracie Allen  

Nipomo Sunset 'Fiesta Flare'  
(Physical Attraction x Camouflage  

Candy)  
Pia Borg 'Flash'  

Pinata 'Black Hole'  
Prince Charles 'Carnival'  

Rincon Fairy  
Rocky Creek 'Gotcha' MP  

Suavely 'Wild Joker'  
Wild Woman 'Feathered'  

 Colm. Winter Fire 'Frosty Tips'  
Winter Fire 'Splash'  

4 Laelia Anceps from SBOE  
Lc W.. Splash petal from  

SBOE display  

There is a substantial reward being 
offered to anyone with information  
leading to the person(s) who stole 

these plants. If you see or hear of any 
of these unique plants being offered 

for sale or hear of anyone purchasing 
one, please contact the above email. 

        Blue Ribbon to Summer Lieu . for  

            Colm. Wildcat "Red Star"  


